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Parish Council ‘Round-up’ 
February - March 2023 

Road Safety in Keyingham 
 
Following the site meeting in January 
the Parish Council have received up-
dates on progress towards the com-
mencement of works on the main 
road and road crossing from ERYC 
Traffic Management Team and Ward 
Councillors.  
Modifications have been made to the 
original design for the Road Cross-
ing, informed by further traffic sur-
veys and also by the legal require-
ments for the width of pavements to 
allow disabled access/accessibility. 
Updates will be shared via the Parish 
Council website as and when they are 
received.   
  

*** 
 

Antisocial Behaviour on the 
Village Green 
 
At the March meeting the PC mem-
bers were pleased to receive the news 
that the second bid for funds to ad-
dress antisocial behaviour in three 
specific areas of the village had been 
successful! Depending upon the value 
of the funds secured it may be possi-
ble to provide CCTV surveillance in 
the area if the Village Green, 
Saltaugh Road Amenity Area and 
Main Street.  
 

*** 
 

Keyingham Village Hall  

 
The Parish Council continues to sup-
port the efforts of the Village Hall 
Committee to stimulate use and en-
gagement for the Village Hall.  
Following repairs to the heating sys-
tem and kitchen equipment the Hall 
has hosted ‘Warm Hub’ events, Film 
shows, ‘Bake & Beverage’ (delicious 
home-made cakes and a cuppa) add-
ing to the already successful Folk 
Club, Mens Group, Scouts and vari-
ous private events bookings. The Vil-
lage Hall Committee are currently 
gathering quotes for repairs to the 
roof as the next main priority. 
 

*** 
 

Keyingham Primary School 
‘Green Space’ Project 
 
At the February meeting of members 

of the Keyingham Primary School 

Student Council, accompanied by 

Headteacher Mrs V. White; School 

Manager Mrs L. Richardson; parents 

and grandparents, presented a request 

for support for their ‘Green Spaces’ 

Project. Pupils gave a short presenta-

tion and handed out leaflets about 

their project, which were very well 

received. The Parish Council pledged 

their support for the project including 

making funds available towards the 

purchase of a commemorative bench 

for HM King Charles III coronation, 
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and assistance with planting of shrubs 

and flower beds, bird feeders and 

landscaping of the area outside the 

school to create an accessible ‘green 

space.’ Chairman of the Council, Cllr 

David Clark, thanked the members of 

the School Council for their presenta-

tion and commitment to their commu-

nity. Landscaping and tree planting 

begins on 24th March – ‘watch this 

green space’ take shape! 

 

 

*** 
 

Cemetery 
 
Work on the cemetery fencing to pre-
vent rabbit damage to floral tributes 
and planting will begin during the last 
week in March. All normal service 
will continue throughout the work 
which will be carried our as sensitive-
ly as possible. 
 

*** 
 

Allotments 
 
The new ‘Gardening Year’ will begin 
in April, almost all the tenancies are 
continuing, however there are a small 
number of plots available for rent. 
Anyone interested in taking an allot-
ment please contact the Parish Clerk 
or Cllr Ray Lawton. 
 
 

*** 
 

Local Council Elections 
 
The local Council Elections will take 
place on 4th May 2023. 
Please remember that voter ID is now 
required when voting at all local and 
national elections. Examples of suita-
ble ID include passport, Photo Driv-
ing licence and blue badge. Please see 
ERYC Website for details. Links are 
available on the Parish website. 
 

*** 
 

Parish Council Meetings 
 
The next scheduled meeting of the PC 
is 7.00pm on Tuesday 18th April 2023 
in Keyingham Village Hall (Main 
Hall)  
 
Public participation is al-
ways welcome.  
 

*** 
 

The confirmed minutes of Parish 
Council meetings are posted on the 
PC website:  
Keyinghamparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
Council E-mail: 
keyinghampc@outlook.com    
 
Council Telephone Number: 
 
01964 626300 

http://keyinghamparishcouncil.co.uk/
http://keyinghamparishcouncil.co.uk/
mailto:keyinghampc@outlook.com
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Thanks to the grant which we were able to secure from East Riding of York-
shire Council, we have been able to re-invigorate the use of the village hall.  
The replacement of the boiler and servicing of the heating system has allowed 
us to continue the events which were already scheduled in the village hall as 
well as adding the new events of a monthly film show and a warm hub on a 
Friday afternoon.  It is hoped that the increased usage of the village hall will 
continue after the end of March when the grant finishes.  Two extra films 
have been booked (details on the front page).  It is important for the survival 
of the village hall that villagers support the events. 
The Village Hall Committee are always looking for new events and a recently 
held Pre Loved clothing sale was well attended. There is to be a further pre 
Loved Clothing Sale on the 1st July.  It is hoped that the film shows will be 
back again in September. 

Keyingham Village Hall. 
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As part of the Keyingham Primary 
School ‘Green Spaces Project’ Student 

Council Members began work to trans-
form land in front of the school gates, 

owned by the school, into an engaging 
and accessible public space. Designed by 

the Student Council this fabulous envi-
ronmental project is being supported by 
‘Humber Forest,’ ‘Rewilding Youth’ and 

Keyingham Parish Council. 

 
*** 

 
Keyingham Primary School have Eco 
Warriors who are taking part in 
‘Keeping Britain Tidy’. They have 
been going around the village picking 
up litter. If you see them, please show 
them kindness and support. The Eco 
Warriors are on a mission to trans-
form our world and gain accreditation 
for Keyingham Primary School to be 

an Eco Friendly school.  
 

*** 
 

The students are learning to be re-
sponsible citizens and are making 
Keyingham a more attractive place to 
live. You could also take part in the 
“Keep Britain Tidy” Great British 
Spring Clean  
Website: Keep Britain Tidy 
 

Journey to Green 

https://www.keepbritaintidy.org/get-involved/support-our-campaigns/great-british-spring-clean
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This information was provided by Noor Goldsworthy on behalf of  Holderness 
Health. The editor of the Forward magazine accepts no responsibility for the accuracy 
of the information. 
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Ideas for future events and developments 
within the village are always considered by 
the Parish Council. Remember that it is more 
useful to suggest solutions and ideas than 
complain about what has or has not happened 
in the village. 
Please keep me informed of up and coming 
events so that I can include details in the mag-
azine.  

All pictures are copyrighted©. 
Copy for the May/June. issue should be sent 
before May 14th to Mel Smith, 48 Ebor Manor 
or email Mel.Smith@Moorland.Karoo.co.uk 
(please put FORWARD as the subject). While 
every effort is made to ensure accuracy/
timings in this newsletter no responsibility can 
be made for any  mistakes, omissions or  mis-
information.  

Booking forms will be available in Shandu’s during April,  
£1.00 entry fee to book your place on the map.  
 
Find us on Facebook: 
‘Keyingham scarecrow and garage sales weekend’  
or look out for posters displayed in the village shops once plans are confirmed. 
Looking forward to another great village event!! 
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What’s On 

Village Hall Events 
Weekly Events 
Monday 
18:30 -  19:30 Zumba 
Tuesday 
10:00 - 11:00 Musical me for mums  
  and children 
13:30 - 15:00 Craft Group 
19:00 -20:00 men’s support group. 
Wednesday 
10:00 - 11:30 Coffee morning 
Thursday 
10:00 -11:00 Zumba 
15:00 - 21:00 Holderness performing arts 
18:00 - 21:00 Scouts 
Friday 
 
Monthly Events 
The 1st Tuesday of the month  
10:00-12:00 Parish Clerk will be availa-
ble in the Rainbow room to discuss Par-
ish matters everyone is welcome. 
The 3rd Friday of the month  
19:30 - 23:00 Folk Club. 
 
Film Club 
31st March    Ticket to Paradise 
21st April Fisherman’s Friends 
  One and All 
26th May Mrs Harris goes to Paris 
 

*** 
29th April St Nicholas church 10:00am 
       Coronation Coffee morning  
 

*** 

Religious Services 
 
Services at St Nicholas' 
Church and nearby Parishes 
 
Please continue to check the Church no-
tice board and St Nicholas' web site for 
any updates. The South Holderness 

Deanery Facebook page also has the lat-
est information including the times of 
services in all local Churches. 
 
April: 
 

2nd 11:00am 

Holy Communion Service at Welwick 
and visit the lambs 

9th 10:30am 

Easter Day Messy Church at Keyingham 

16th 9:30am 

Holy Communion Service at Keyingham 

23rd 11:00am 

Holy Communion Service at Ottringham 

30th 11.00am 

Holy Communion Service at Withernsea 
with the Deanery Choir 
 

May: 
 
7th 11:00am 

Holy Communion Service at Welwick 

14th 9.30am
 

Holy Communion Service at Easington 

21st 9.30am 

Holy Communion Service at Keyingham 

22nd 7:30pm 

Licensing of Rev Clive Hall at St Mat-
thew’s Withernsea by The Bishop of 
Hull 
28th 11.00am

 

Holy Communion Service at Ottringham 

 
http://www.keyinghamstnicholas.org 
 

*** 

 
Methodist Church 
The Rainbow Fellowship meets the first 

Monday each month in the Rainbow 
Room for aa service followed by after-

noon tea, beginning at 2.00 pm. 

Round up of Village Events for the next two months 

Please note that the Forward Magazine is available in colour on the Parish website: 

Www.keyinghamparishcouncil.co.uk 

http://www.keyinghamstnicholas.org/
http://www.keyinghamparishcouncil.co.uk

